Impacts:

1. A framework was established for extension programming and research studies on Hispanic communities in the United States. The SERA-37 group is expanding its networking capacity and has grown to 88 registered members and is involving 20 major Universities and several project programs targeting Hispanics. 
2. A common ground analysis and commitment was reached during the first SERA-37 meeting to create a formal structure capable to provide valuable information to help educators, researchers, community development specialist, government and others professionals on how to work with Hispanic communities effectively.

3. We presented at the national Fall 2008 Galaxy Meeting on the subject of "immigration" entitled: "Stirring the Melting Pot:  Embracing the Challenges of Immigration."

4. As a result of collaborative efforts of the SERA-37 training group task force and the pesticide coordinator office of North Carolina State University the first multi-state pesticide certification training program in Spanish was delivered in two counties in North Carolina. The program was conducted by Cesar Asuaje an extension specialist from the University of Florida with the support of Dr. Wayne Buhler the North Carolina State University pesticide coordinator and the department of Agriculture. The program was designed to transfer valuable information on teaching techniques, outreach strategies and program marketing techniques used to target Hispanic agricultural workers. 

5.  The program was a success with about 50 Hispanic agricultural workers attending the 4 training programs. Several meetings and activities were conducted to analyze the current situation and program development strategies to improve extension program activities targeting Hispanic agricultural workers in North Carolina. The potential to use this multi-state program in other states is great, and will enhance and strengthen professional development and job safety of Hispanic agricultural workers.
6. Evaluation results from our pilot cross-cultural training entitled “Bridging the Culture Divide: Inclusive Programming for Extension Professionals” were positive.  As a result of the training:

· 79% of respondents agreed or strongly agreed with the statement they increased their comfort level in working with Hispanic/Latino audiences.

· 88% of respondents agreed or strongly agreed with the statement they learned new strategies for working effectively with Hispanic/Latino audiences.
· 83% of respondents agreed or strongly agreed with the statement they increased their understanding of the Hispanic/Latino culture.

· 82% of respondents agreed or strongly agreed with the statement they developed some good contacts with colleagues they intend to tap in the future.
· 70% of respondents planned to expand work targeted to Hispanic/Latino audiences over the next 12 months.
Participants worked in groups to develop plans of work at the conference.  A 6-month follow-up evaluation is currently being conducted to determine progress towards those plans.

7. A Multinational Research Project was begun entitled: “2009 Social Climate Survey for Immigration in the United States: A Focus on Policy Preferences and Attitudes for Hispanic or Latino Immigration” Participating members include: Dr. Arthur G. Cosby, Ms. Monica A. Rosas Gutierrez, Ms. Antonella Vitale, Dr. Mariana Gabarrot Arenas, Dr. Dragan Stanisevski, Dr. Mary McThomas, Ms. Frida Bonaparte, and Dr. John F. Edwards 
8. Community Partners enthusiastically support the development of the proposed domestic immersion training program and are eager to participate.
